
Street Committee Minutes 
 
Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
January 3, 2022 
 
The Street Committee met in Council Chambers on January 3, 2022 , following the Service 
Committee with these members in attendance: 
 
Michael Houser- Chair 
 Mark Labutis– Vice-chair 
Spencer Barker sitting in for Jeff Rath 
Colton Rine 
Beth Bline 
Jonathan Lang 
Doug Marmie 
 
        
We wish to report: 

1. Ordinance No. 22-01 AN ORDINANCE VACATING A PORTION OF A SIXTEEN (16) FOOT 

WIDE ALLEY AS SHOWN ON THE PLAT OF CHARLES G. PENNEY’S 1st ADDITION, AS 

RECORDED IN PLAT BOOK 2, PAGE 454 OF THE LICKING COUNTY PLAT RECORDS, AND 

ON THE PLAT OF CHARLES G. PENNEY’S 2nd ADDITION, AS RECORDED IN PLAT BOOK 3, 

PAGE 263 OF THE LICKING COUNTY PLAT RECORDS; SAID ALLEY IS LOCATED EAST OF 

NORTH CEDAR STREET, BETWEEN EAST MAIN STREET AND TUSCARAWAS STREET. 

City Engineer, Mr. Brian Morehead –  This is an alley vacation request that  came to us 

from Blessed Sacrament, they purchased the additional church building on the corner of 

Cedar and East Main Street. This alley runs east off of Cedar Street and north to 

Tuskarawas Street and they would like to vacate the alley and assemble that into the 

rest of their property that surrounds that portion of the alley being asked to be vacated. 

Motion by Mr. Lang, second by Ms. Bline 

Mr. Marmie – I’m assuming since it’s vacant property, the Fire Department is fine with 

it. 

Mr. Morehead – I sent it around to our site plan review committee and no one had any 

negative comments. Police and Fire are totally okay with this. There are no city utilities 

but there will still remain a utility easement in the alleyway. 

Motion passed 7-0 

 
 
            Meeting adjourned 
 

 

Michael Houser, Chair 


